MINUTES

Minutes of a meeting of the VUWSA Executive held at 6.00pm on

Thursday 24th January 2003 in the VUWSA Meeting Room, Student Union Building.
Present:
Catherine Belfield-Haines, Mike Bignall, Jeremy Greenbrook, Karen Price, Robert Whitaker, Rose Austen, Amanda Hill, Nick Kelly.

In Attendance:
Gareth Robinson, Graeme Edgeler, Matt Nippert (Salient)

Apologies:

 Catherine Pfister, Mike Bignall (lateness)

1. Apologies

“That the apologies be accepted”

Catherine Belfield-Haines 

Carried U

2.
Confirmation of Minutes

“That the minutes of the meeting of 13 January 2003 are approved as a true and correct record of that meeting”

Catherine Belfield-Haines 

Carried U. 

3.
Matters arising from the Minutes

· Catherine Belfield-Haines emailed press release to Executive

· Mike Bignall emailed Executive website address of Mozzie Net.

· Robert Whitaker checked out other companies for website upgrades

· Mike Bignall sent out Website AM job description

4.
The following General Business items were notified:
· International Students Orientation

· Association Manager

· Summer Bonus for Graeme Edgeler 

5.
Presentation of the President’s Report

The Presidential Report was tabled.  



“That the President’s Report be accepted”



 Amanda Hill/Jeremy Greenbrook 



Carried U

6.
Presentation of the Vice-President (Education) Report.

The Vice-President (Education) gave a brief verbal report since being back in the office only for 3 days after being away on holiday.



“That the Vice President (Education) report be accepted.”



Catherine Belfield-Haines  

Carried U

Presentation of the Acting Vice-President (Welfare) Report.

The Acting Vice-President (Welfare) tabled a written report.



“That the Acting Vice President (Welfare)) report be accepted.”



Catherine Belfield-Haines 

Carried U

7.
Presentation of Executive Reports

Rose Austen  – Activities Officer presented an oral report:

· Discussed role of activities officer with Dusty McLoughlin

· Met with DDS 

Robert Whitaker – Treasurer presented an oral report:

· Worked on budget with Julie Lamb and Graeme Edgeler 

· Wrote website memo

· Worked with Nicki fixing compter problems and the class rep handbook design.

Amanda Hill  – Education Officer A presented an oral report:

· International Students project for Ori 2003

Karen Price – Women’s Rights Officer presented an oral report:

· Met with Catherine Belfield-Haines about goals and plans for the year

· Met NWRO

· Moved boxes for Dusty McLoughlin

· Talked with Michael Appleton about women’s column

· Talked with Jeremy about projects



Nick Kelly – Campaigns Officer presented an oral report:

· Not much

Gareth Robinson – Acting Clubs Officer presented a verbal report:

· Desk duty, parking, lockers etc

· Spoke with Andrew and M@WSA re small sports

· Moved boxes for Dusty McLoughlin

· Photocopied NZUSA material for Executive

· Email set up help

· Net Roz at NZUSA for a quick discussion about upcoming USNZ matters

· Computer work

· Uni games work – mascots, program blurbs

There was no presentation of a report by Catherine Pfister who was absent from the meeting.

8. Website

Robert Whitaker spoke to his memo that was sent to the Executive during the week.  Amanda Hill noted she was not familiar with the computer terminology.  After some discussion it was decided that Mozzie Net ltd was too expensive to go with and it would be best to proceed with purchasing software and hiring a student designer to do the work.  Mike Bignall and Robert Whitaker would decide on the student and develop a brief to receive final quotes.

Motion: “that the VUWSA Executive approves the purchase of 2 copies of Contribute, 1 copy of Dreamweaver, and the cost of labour (max. $1000) for a designer to redesign the VUWSA Website.”

Robert Whitaker/Nick Kelly

Against – Mike Bignall 

Carried

9. Team Vic Funding


Catherine Belfield-Haines spoke to the Executive about applying to various Trusts for funds for Team Victoria.


Motion: “that the VUWSA Executive authorises the Clubs Development Officer to approach Pelorus Trust, Phonix Trust, and NZ Community Trust for funding to send a team of students to the NZ University Games for the amount of $10 000.”


Catherine Belfield-Haines


Carried U

10. Law School Car Parking

Motion: “that Graeme Edgeler be given speaking rights for this item”

Catherine Belfield-Haines

Carried U

Catherine Belfield-Haines spoke to the Executive about the memo she had earlier circulated during the week about LSS selling student car parking at Law School, Old Government Buildings.  Mike Bignall noted that LSS should sell them since they are prepared to do the work VUWSA would otherwise have to do, to save students having to come up to Kelburn to get a permit, and to acknowledge LSS  the money as a rep group of VUWSA.  Jeremy Greenbrook raised his concern about LSS keeping the money and that this was suppose to subsidise the Law bus.  Graeme Edgeler responded about the admin problem and stress for students having to sort permit out at the Kelburn campus and also the need for rigorus policing.  Rose Austen and Amanda Hill spoke about having a meeting with all 3 parties (VUWSA, LSS, and Facilities Management) to consult with me and come to some resolution.

11. University Council Meeting

The VUWSA Executive decided to hold a meeting for Council members and VUWSA Executive members after the VUWSA retreat.  Mike Bignall and Catherine Belfield-Haines would organise this.

12. Student Union PR Committee and Drinks

Catherine Belfield-Haines informed the Executive about this new committee that Rainsforth Dix, General Manager SUB, has made.  All Executive members are also welcome to Student Union drink on Friday 31 January at 4.30pm

Motion: “that Catherine Belfield-Haines, Mike Bignall, and Rose Austen sit on the PR committee as the VUWSA representatives.”
Catherine Belfield-Haines

Carried U

13. NT/VUWSA MoU

Catherine Belfield-Haines spoke about the need to further meet with NT and continue the negotiations.

Motion: “that Catherine Belfield-Haines, Mike Bignall, and Jeremy Greenbrook continue the negotiations on behalf of VUWSA with NT.”

Catherine Belfield-Haines

Carried U

14. VUWSA Van

Catherine Belfield-Haines spoke to the Executive about her memo regarding the increase in the VUWSA van charges and the reasoning for the change.

Motion: “that the VUWSA Executive agree to adjust the Club’s Van pricing as stated in the memo from Sarah Benton, Clubs Development Officer.”

Catherine Belfield-Haines

Carried U

15. NZUSA Conference

Mike Bignall asked the Executive to commit themselves to certain times of the conference and to place their name on the chart out side the Executive workroom in order to ensure someone is present at each workshop.

16. Budget and Annual Plan Process

Catherine Belfield-Haines and Robert Whitaker spoke about the budget process and that this would lead to the annual plan taking shape.  Everyone is to think about his or her budget requirements for their area and to have something to bring to the retreat.

17. Salient Budget

After some discussion about the level of funding the Executive decided to pass the staffing level in the Salient budget.

Motion: “that the VUWSA Executive approves the Salient staffing levels at $57,225.00”
Catherine Belfield-Haines


Against – Mike Bignall, Jeremy Greenbrook, Rose Austen 


Carried

18. USNZ

Gareth Robinson spoke to the Executive about the upcoming USNZ Hui and wanted to confirm the VUWSA delegates.

Motion: “that Catherine Belfield-Haines, Jeremy Greenbrook, and Gareth Robinson attend the USNZ as the VUWSA delegates.”
A discussion of USNZ was discussed following the motion about the Hui with the public excluded.

Motion: “that we move into committee.”
Gareth Robinson/Catherine Belfield-Haines

Carried U 

The meeting moved into committee at 7:37pm

Motion: “that we move out of committee”

Catherine Belfield-Haines

Carried U

The meeting moved out of committee at 7.38pm

19. Executive Retreat

The VUWSA Executive decided upon a retreat over Waitangi Day leaving VUWSA on Wednesday at 5pm and returning on Thursday night.  

20. General Business

1. Association Manager

A discussion of the AM was discussed fully with the public excluded.

Motion: “that we move into committee.”
Catherine Belfield-Haines 

Carried U

The meeting moved into committee at 7.47pm

Motion: “that we move out of committee”

Catherine Belfield-Haines 

Carried U

The meeting moved out of committee at 8.10pm

2. International Students Orientation

Amanda Hill briefed the Executive about her idea of an Ori designed for International Students.  

3. Summer Bonus for Graeme Edgeler 

Graeme Edgeler spoke to his application given to the exec for the summer of 2002.

Motion: “that Graeme Edgeler be granted a full summer bonus of $200.”
Catherine Belfield-Haines 

Carried U

Meeting Closed at 8:15pm

Next Meeting: Monday 3rd February 2003
Action Points:

Carried Over:

From Meeting:

· Catherine Belfield-Haines to organise meeting with FM, LSS and VUWSA to resolve Law School Car Parking

· Mike Bignall and Catherine Belfield-Haines to organise VUW Council and VUWSA drinks/meeting

· Nick Kelly to organise VUWSA retreat

· Executive to send ideas to Amanda Hill about international students ori.

